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Discussion: Empire Petroleum has picked the top of the 
San Andres too shallow in this well. 

They have the San Andres top above 4000 feet. The top 
should be at 4168.

On average the Grayburg is 400 feet thick 
across the EMSU.

Historical Context:  Gulf Oil and Conoco disagreed on 
where to pick the top of the San Andres. The Conoco pick 
was deeper. Both companies were consistent but 
different.

Goodnight discussed this with the OCD, Phil Goetze, when 
we permitted our original well for disposal in the San 
Andres, the Snyder “Ryno” SWD.

Goodnight was asked to use the deeper pick as it would 
give greater offset to the Grayburg production above.

We have continued using the deeper pick; compatible 
with Conoco. 


